


                                                                                                                        
 
Response to Pre-publication Consultation on Suggested Additional Allocation Sites  
- Arnside and Silverdale AONB Development Plan Document 
 
 
 
Suggestion 2: Storth 
 
 Access seems possible with some minor works needed both on Park Road and internal routes.  
 
This site has been extended to include a large linear surface water feature as shown below and is 
almost certainly an unmapped watercourse. Previous comments are applicable. Priority must be 
given to the use of Sustainable Drainage Systems. 

 



Suggestion 3: Arnside    
 
Access improvements are needed to allow this site to be brought forward. The improvements 
needed will be the widening of Hollins Lane ( as well as the 2m footpath) to the two side road 
junctions. 
 
No surface water flood issues identified. Priority must be given to the use of Sustainable Drainage 
Systems. 
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